
July 11, 2020 Annual Membership Meeting 
 
Meeting called to order by president, Joan Fuquay, called to order at 1:11pm. 
I want to thank all of you for being here today, we had a lot of votes and we appreciate the 
interest.  
With me I have Marie Zandona-Harger, Bob Ritzman, Dominique Smith. 
This is a very brief agenda; the first order of business is to announce the election results.  
 
BOD Election Results 
Kevin Monsma received 164 votes 
 
Marie Zandona-Harger received 164 votes. 
 
Write in candidate Jeremy Sundby received 18 votes. 
 
There were a variety of others who wrote in various things, there was only one vote for each 
one. 
 
We have two of the members of the board re-elected, congratulations.  
 
Recreation Update.  
Joan-This is something we have struggled with, I will turn it over to Bob, our recreation director.  
Bob Ritzman-The pools are open, the big pool is not chemically balanced to allow swimmers, we 
are hoping it will be balanced by Monday. We will probably start taking reservations tomorrow, 
on Sunday and cross our fingers. Lap swim undecided at the moment, we can only get 25 people 
in there, we will start off the week taking reservations and will see what the numbers are. 
There is a 90-minute block for swim, then 30 minutes to clean. This is pretty much the guidelines 
from the state and the county. You need to call the pool at 530-644-9674 to make reservations.  
I a hoping if people do not feel well, they stay home. If we get one case of Covid we have to 
close the pools. We are not providing any pool toys, or games in the cabana, only the pools and 
bathrooms. No BBQ inside the pool, if you want to BBQ you can use the recreation area at your 
own risk.  
Questions-Are the reservations for members only, no guests? 
Bob- members only, no guests. Call during the pool hours from 9:30am to 7:30 pm to make 
reservations for the next 1-2 days. 
 
Joan-We are trying to do the best for our membership trying to keep members safe and the 
association safe.  
 
Good of the Order 
Eugenie Florczyk-I just wanted to say I think you did a great job with the rules for the pool. It is 
well thought out, doing what you can and what you can’t and explained well, thank you. 
 
Sherry Hawk-Gold Ridge Forest Fire Safe Council. 
Fire Safe Council meets the second Tuesday of the month, we will meet next Tuesday social 
distancing. We are hoping to find out about grants next week.  



We are planning a special event to thank all of our neighbors who have worked hard to cleaning 
up properties, we will have the event in September. We are looking at radio tower installation 
for emergency communication if phones go down. 
We are also putting together a volunteer group to help seniors.  
 
Bob Ritzman- Motion to adjourn, second-Smith, all in favor.  
 
Thank you all for being here, meeting adjourned.  
 


